Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Reinforced autoclaved aerated concrete (RAAC) in LCC buildings
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to request information about the use of reinforced autoclaved aerated concrete (RAAC) in Leicester City Council's buildings.
1. Specifically, I would like to know:
· Which buildings incorporate RAAC?
Answer:
Buildings currently identified with RAAC are Mayflower Primary School & Parks Primary School

· What is the age of these buildings?
Both schools built in the 1950’s

· What is the current condition of the RAAC? Specifically:

The current condition of the RAAC in these buildings is showing some defects in some areas that were deemed to be assessment category red, risk category critical risk/high risk as per the IStructE document Section 4 for the buildings to be partially closed in line with the DfE & IStructE guidance.

· What is the compressive strength of the RAAC used in the buildings?

· What is the density of the RAAC?

· What type of reinforcement was used in the RAAC?

· What is the expected lifespan of the RAAC?

· What maintenance requirements are necessary for the RAAC in these buildings?

· What is the fire rating of the RAAC?
Not applicable, see condition of RAAC comment above.
· Have there been any past issues or defects related to the RAAC?

No

2. Please provide any relevant documentation and policies related to these plans.

The Council do not hold their own policies and documents, we follow national government guidance and guidance from the relevant professional bodies such as the Institute of Structural Engineers in this instance.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of EIR, this information is not held by the Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
